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Important Dates for the Month of December 

6th.  Town Board Meeting                               7 p.m.    
13th       Park & Recreation Commission             7 p.m. 
23rd Town Hall & Garage Closed 
26th  Town Hall & Garage Closed 
27th Plan Commission Meeting            7 p.m. 

Tax Information 
TAX PAYMENT: Please mail payment to Richard Logterman, 
Treasurer, Town of Darien, N2826 Foundry Road, Darien 
Wisconsin. 53114.  DO NOT USE PO BOX this will either 
delay or we may not receive your payment!  Please check 
the address and make sure the amount is correct before 
mailing your tax payment. Enclose a self-addressed stamped 
envelope to receive a receipt. You may also pay in person at 
the Town Treasurer’s office or use the drop box at the Town 
Hall, N2826 Foundry Road, Darien.  
 
Regular Office Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays 
                                               from 5 p.m. – 7 p.m.  
Closed December 23 & 26 2016 
 December  30th. from 12 p.m. – 4 p.m.  
January 2017 Regular Office Hours:  Tuesdays and Thursdays    
from 5 p.m. – 7 p.m. and January 30 & 31 from Noon to 4. 
 
Real Estate Taxes may be paid in two installments, with the 
first installment due to the Town Treasurer on or before 
January 31, 2015. The second half must be paid to the 
County Treasurer on or before July 31, 2015. As a reminder 
the Walworth County Treasurer’s office DOES NOT send out 
reminders for your second half payment. If you pay your 
taxes in full, the due date for payment is January 31, 2017. 
All Personal Property Taxes, Special Assessments, Special 
Charges, and Special Taxes of $99.99 or less per parcel must 
be paid in full. 

SPRING ELECTION April 4, 2017 
If you are interested in becoming a candidate for the Spring 
Election in the Town of Darien – papers are available at the 
Town Hall. 
You may begin to circulate Nomination papers on Tuesday, 
December 1, 2016. Your papers must be returned to the 
Darien Town Clerk by Tuesday, January 3, 2017 by 5 p.m. 
Drawing for ballot order will also be on January 3, during the 
regular Town Board meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the 
clerk by email darientclerk@sharontelephone.com or stop 
the Town Clerk’s office during normal business hours. 
Offices on the 2017 ballot are: Chairperson and two Town 
Board Supervisors. 
 
 
 

Walworth County Sheriff’s Department 
For the month of October; the Walworth County 
Sheriff’s Department responded to 338 calls in the 
Town of Darien. This would break down to 10.9      
calls a day. Some of the calls include: EMS & fire 
calls, arrest person, sexual registry team, reckless 
driver, civil process, house checks, suspicious, 
business checks, extra patrol, traffic stop, 911 hang-
ups, MVA-fatal, welfare checks, controlled burn, 
substation, abandoned vehicle, alarm, electronic 
monitoring check, fraud, attempt to locate, tree 
down, weapons, disorderly conduct – person, assist 
other departments, damage to property, domestic 
abuse, 911 misdial, open door/window, debris in 
roadway, civil process, livestock loose, pick up 
property, wire down, prisoner transport, bail 
jumping-misc, cmv inspection, road hazard, mental, 
car in ditch, abandoned vehicle, fire alarm, OVWI, 
dead deer, bar check, and battery-simple assault.  

Dog Licenses 
Neutered Males or Spayed Females - $10 

Male or Female Doges - $27 
Three or More Dogs - $35 

Chapter 9.02 of the Town of Darien Municipal Code 
requires that all dogs five months and older as of 
January 1, 2015 must be licensed. Please print out 
the license application from the Town’s website or 
fill out the one in your tax bill. Please return the 
application with the proper amount either in person, 
mail it in, or a drop box is available at the Town Hall. 
We do not take credit cards. 

Bucket of Sand 
If you are in need of a five gallon bucket or two 
of sand; please stop by the Town Hall during 
regular office hours or contact Public Works 
Superintendent, Bob Williams at 882-3658. 

 
Chairperson – Cecil Logterman  

 Supervisors 
Jim Terpstra, Dale Wheelock, Kevin Schutt,  

and Dan Kilkenny 
Town Clerk – Marilyn Larson 

 Town Treasurer – Rick Logterman 
Public Works Superintendent – Bob Williams 
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